
Meadowcreek Village Civic Club meeting 
July 11, 2013 
 
Meeting called to order by MVCC President Suzanne Riggenbach at 7:04 p.m. 
 
Minutes 
The meetings from the May 16 meeting were read by Secretary Lisa Gray and approved. (There 
was no meeting in June, just the annual potluck.) 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
Treasurer Mark Clemmons presented the report. 
As of June 30, MVCC checking account had $7,501.07. Money market account, $5,995.88. Pay 
Pal account, $1,310.15. Total assets, $14,807.10. 
The report was appoved. 
 
HPD Liaison 
HPD Officer Jerry Rodriguez reported that in Meadowcreek had one burglary and three in June. 
(Thefts tend to go up when school is out.) One robbery was reported. Overall, he said, it’s 
“pretty good.” 
 
State Representative’s Liaison 
Sara Montelongo, a staff member for state Rep. Carol Alvarado, reported that Alvarado will 
deliver a State of the District address after the Legislative session is over. The representative is 
sponsoring a health week in September, and a diabetes-awareness initiative in November. 
 
Legislative Update 
Elizabeth Perez is looking into a long list of initiatives: petitions to put road humps on major 
thoroughfares through the neighborhood, to stop drag racing; a 380 tax-rebate agreement with 
the city to attract a business to the old bowling alley near Meadowcreek; and sidewalks for 
Highway 3/Old Galveston Road so that students walking to school won’t be risking their lives. 
 
Old Business 
Signs: The civic club has ordered a new vertical banner, 5’ tall. 
Mark Clemmons and Greg Brown are looking for volunteers to help move the MVCC sign near 
Elim Church. 
Mark Clemmons reported that 16 new aluminum signs, identifying Meadowcreek Village as “a 
deed-restricted neighborhood,” and giving the website’s address, will be placed on light poles 
around the neighborhood. 
Another new sign will announce the civic club’s meeting date and time. 
Six Texas Night Out signs should be ordered for October. 
The total for all the new signs will be between $500 and $600. 
Texas Night Out: Volunteers are needed to host parties or help with events in October. 
Election of new MVCC officers: Will take place at the October meeting. 
The St. Augustine church bazaar: MVCC will have a booth there on October 5. 



 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:54 p.m. 


